
TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND COUNCIL 

FROM: SAMANTHA PIERRET  

RE: PUBLIC HEARING FOR EASEMENT VACATION 

March 27, 2019 

 

Shire Construction on behalf of SM Hentges & Sons, owner of the properties, has requested the 

vacation of a utility easement on two lots in the Woodridge Bluffs Subdivision (see attached 

survey). The two lots are proposed to be combined resulting in one large parcel with an 

administrative subdivision. The existing utility easements must be vacated in order to combine 

the two lots.   

A public hearing must be held by the Council before granting utility easement vacations.  

Staff recommends approval of the easement vacation.  



CITY OF CANNON FALLS  

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2419 

 

A RESOLUTION VACATING PLATTED UTILITY EASEMENTS IN THE 

WOODRIDGE BLUFFS SUBDIVISION 

 

 

WHEREAS, it has been proposed to vacate the following described utility easements, and 

 

WHEREAS, following duly given notice, the City Council of Cannon Falls has held a public 

hearing and considered comments and objections thereto and found that the vacation of said 

utility easements is in the public interest.  

 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF CANNON FALLS, 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that the following described utility easements are 

vacated:  

 

The ten foot wide easement for drainage purposes:  Beginning at the Southeast corner of 

Lot 10, Block 3, WOODRIDGE BLUFFS, Goodhue County Minnesota; thence North 00 

degrees 00 minutes 00 seconds East, 380.99 feet to the Northeast corner of said Lot 10 and 

there terminating. 

 

 

Adopted by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 16th day of April, 2019.  

 

 

CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

 

BY:_______________________________ 

         John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

ATTEST:_______________________________ 

     David Maroney, City Administrator 
 




